
Israeli Deputy Prime Minister
Admits to Visiting Aleppo Secretly

Tel Aviv, May 30 (RHC)-- Israeli Deputy Prime Minister Ayoub Kara has acknowledged to have paid a
clandestine visit to Syria's Aleppo, which is under the control of foreign-backed Takfiri terrorists.

The Syrian army and its allies have been fighting to wrest control of the country's second city from
terrorists who have reportedly received advanced weapons in recent weeks.

Kara did not say when his visit took place, saying "I won't get into it," the Israeli daily Haaretz reported. 

Late last month, Syrian officials and locals confiscated a vehicle loaded with Israeli-manufactured
weapons in the southern province of Suwayda.  Syria says Israel and its Western and regional allies are
aiding Takfiri terrorist groups operating inside the Arab country.

Israel's Channel 2 television network recently reported that wounded militants are transferred quietly into
the occupied territories for medical attention and that the number has surpassed 2,100 since 2011.  In
December 2015, Britain's English-language tabloid newspaper Daily Mail said Israel has saved the lives
of over 2,000 Takfiri militants at the cost of about USD 13 million since 2013. 
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